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Edition  11, 21 September  2018 

Dates for the Diary  

21 Sep Last day Term 3! 16 Oct Interschool Jumps, Throws & Middle Distance  

08 Oct School Development Day (No students attend) 17 Oct P & C Meeting  

09 Oct Students return for Term 4 19 Oct Interschool Track & Games  

    

Principalôs Message  

2019 Class Placement Requests 
Our staff is currently considering 2019 class lists.   
 
Student placements are planned very carefully with a number of factors taken into 
consideration. These include: 

¶ Special needs 

¶ Friendship groups 

¶ Social skills 

¶ Academic performance 

¶ Educational comments and requests 
 

Comments and requests from parents should be addressed to the Principal and must be 
received in writing by Friday 26 October 2018.  The Principal will consider all requests 
in conjunction with school organizational needs as well as professional advice from 
staff.  Requests for specific teachers will not be considered.  The Principalôs decision 
is final. 
 
Please also assist us in our planning by letting us know if your child will not be returning 
to our school in 2019. Thank you. 

Beverly Innes, Principal 
 

Talk Off 2018 
Each year our students from Year One to Year Six showcase their oral presentation skills 
and abilities by preparing and presenting speeches that they firstly research, rehearse 
and present to their own classes.   
 
Class teachers and the students select the best presentation from their classroom, and 
that student proceeds to the Talk Off Final.  Congratulations to every student who 
prepared and delivered a speech.  Each year the quality of Talk Off presentations blows 
us all away. 
 
Yesterday afternoon, Thursday 21 September 2018, the whole school enjoyed listening 
to engaging and informative talks, and three expert judges were given the difficult task of 
selecting a winner for each year level. 
 
Congratulations to all whose skill and confidence ensured they were class winners.  We 
are so proud of you!!  

When dropping 
off or collecting 

your children 
from school 

please ensure 
you do not stop 

in front of 
driveways or in 

No Standing 
zones. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please use the 
pedestrian paths 

when entering 
the school 
grounds. 

 

If you see any 
suspicious 

activity at the 
school after 
hours please 

contact School 
Watch Security 
on 1800 177 777 

 

http://www.tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/


 
And extra-special congratulations to the 2018 Year Level Winners.  Your speeches were presented with self-
assurance, fantastic voice modulation and engaging audience eye-contact.  You paid attention to informative, 
logical, appropriate content, and made sure that your speeches met the time limit, being one minute for Years 
One and Two, two minutes for Years Three and Four and three minutes for Years Five and Six.   
 
The winners are: 

Year Level Winner Topic Year Level Winner Topic 

One Molly  Penguins Two Lilah  Roller-skating 

Three Annabelle  JK Rowling Four  Kyan  The Badger 

Five  Siddharth  Cristiano Ronaldo Six Tilly  The Drought 

Most Impressive Improvement Award, chosen from across the whole school : Zeth  

 

 

 

 

 



Tuart Hill Students Shining On 
 
 
Our students demonstrate care, kindness, persistence, resilience, 
compassion, helpfulness, friendliness, patience, understanding, 
trustworthinesséto name just a few of the virtues that ensure our 
school shines every day.   
 
It was a pleasure to especially acknowledge Dylan, Jasleen, 
Alexander and Lexie at todayôs Assembly.  
 

 

 

Primary School Art Competition 2018 

 
What a treat to attend the opening of the Primary School Art Competition, held 
in the Ron Murphy Gallery at Balcatta Senior High School.  The theme was 
Under the Sea Sustainable Art Creature, and the quality of the entrants needs 
to be seen to be truly appreciated. The Tuart Hill entries are exciting and 
expressive.   
 
Congratulations, Tuart Hill students and Ms Donovan!  

                      Beverly Innes, Principal 
 

Norman Jorgensen ï Author and Inspiration 
 
Mr Norman Jorgensen visited our school on Tuesday 18 September 2018 
to share his personal insights as a successful author.  Norman Jorgensenôs 
books are widely read throughout the school and we enjoyed hearing his 
words read aloud as he heard them in his head as he wrote.   
 
It was wonderful for him to share his successes and challenges, and Norman 
asked US for ideas for his next stories!! How exciting ï he may use one of 
our suggestions or even our school setting to create another best selleré. 
 
 

School Board News  
 

The Tuart Hill Primary School Board met on Wednesday 29 August. Items discussed included: clarification of 
disclosure of interest and the implications for Board members and school decision making processes; a review 
of the process of recognising the positive contributions of school staff that relate to our school values; minor 
improvement works scheduled for the school; preparations for 2019 NAPLAN using an online format; our school 
website; and, the department mandated School Survey process. 
 
The Board meetings continue to have very full agendas, and the next meeting will be focused on the 
2018 NAPLAN results and the implications for the new 2019 - 2021 Business Plan.  The final two meetings of 
the year will certainly be interesting and exciting as we look ahead for our school community. 
 

Jason Papps, School Board Chair 

 



The Board values the diversity of our school community and is actively building on the positive relationships 
evident across our school community.  Board Member Mr Nurmal Singh drew our attention to óA Newcomers 
Guide ï Welcome to the City of Stirlingô, an informative publication available from the City of Stirling 
Administration Centre and on their website, www.cityofstirling.com.au.  I have pinned the booklet to the 
Community Notice Board outside Room 9, but draw your attention to the following page, which lists useful 
services intended to support all members of our community. 

Beverly Innes, Principal 
Staff Recognition  
On behalf of the School Community, the School Board coordinates Staff Recognition Awards. Our parents and 
affiliated community members are encouraged to acknowledge staff who have made a significant difference to 
the education of our students, through the demonstration of our school values of Learning, Excellence, Care 
and Equity.  
 
Thank you to all who nominated school staff for recognition ï it is honour to work with such high quality 
individuals, who together make our school a caring place of excellence. 
 
 



I am proud to celebrate the following winners, selected from a quality field of nominees. 
 

Awarded to Denise Dewing -  

School Value ï Excellence and Care 

Mrs Dewing demonstrates deep knowledge and strong commitment to 
developing learning excellence in all her students. Her strength in teaching 
Literacy as well as other learning areas has resulted in every child with whom 
she guides making significant progress and demonstrating achievements. As 
Mrs Dewing highlights small and large milestones of success our students feel 
capable, strong, positive and effective as learners.  

Mrs Dewing, we appreciate the work you do in our school across many areas 
that help our students grow into accomplished citizens of the world. 

 

As a parent nominated candidate, the Board would like to take this opportunity 
to thank you, Mrs Dewing, for your commitment to enriching the school. Thank 
you for your dedication and diligence. 

 

Awarded to Julie Growden ï  

School Value- Excellence and Care.  

From the beginning of the year Julie has really worked well with the parents to 
keep them updated on their childrenôs development and help the individual 
children to develop further. Julie picked up that my daughter needed extra help 
with OT where she is now starting to thrive. I have also been able to work with 
my daughter at home in the ways Julie has suggested (in her own time one 
evening she sent me a list of things for April to practice) and I have been able 
to speak to other professionals about April developing further out of school. 

She takes lots of time to share information and photos with the parents and is 
goes above and beyond. She is passionate, full of energy and ideas and I 
suspect every single child in her classroom wants to go to school every 
session. My child always hated going to daycare but canôt wait to go to school. 

Julie is an absolute credit to the school. 

 

As a parent nominated candidate, the Board would like to take this opportunity 
to thank you, Mrs Growden, for your commitment to enriching the school. 
Thank you for your dedication and diligence. 

 

Our whole school community will continue to have opportunities to formally 
acknowledge the professional excellence demonstrated by our staff.  Thank you for your support of this highly 
valued initiative. 

Beverly Innes, Principal 

Physical Education  News  

Western Force Rugby Clinics 
Our students from Years 1-6 
were fortunate to have a rugby 
clinic with Morgan from the 
Western Force last week. She 
taught them some basic rugby 
skills which everyone enjoyed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Faction Athletics Carnival ï Friday 14 September 
Congratulations to all of our students from PP-Year 6 for their amazing effort at our annual Faction Athletics 
Carnival. Our students rotated through four stations of activities which culminated with relays in the afternoon. 



Thank you to the staff for their contribution at the carnival. We really appreciated your hard work, enthusiasm, 
and organisation during the day. A special thank you must go to our Deputy, Mr Ioannou, for his support behind 
the scenes, setting up, and collating the results. Finally, I was so grateful to our year 6 Faction Captains for their 
assistance with all three carnivals. 
 

 Champion Runner-up 

Year 1 Boys Maxim Jayme 

Year 1 Girls Zinaisi Eva 

Year 2 Boys Markus Lennon 

Year 2 Girls Uniquah Maya, Summer, Lilah 

Year 3 Boys Eamon Enzzo 

Year 3 Girls Georgia Erin 

Year 4 Boys Kyan Oliver 

Year 4 Girls Naridsara Gracie 

Year 5 Boys Jacob Aakash 

Year 5 Girls Keryl, Sienna No runner up 

Year 6 Boys Alex Caleb 

Year 6 Girls Mya Martina 

 
 

OVERALL RESULTS: 

LEO 2481 

SCORPIO 2299 

AQUARIUS 1887 

 

Big congratulations to for being the winning house in 2018! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


